
 

Town of Woodboro Board of Supervisors 

November 15, 2022, Budget Hearing, 5:45 p.m. 

Woodboro Town Hall 

8672 Old Hwy K Rd., Harshaw 

 
Notice: If a person with a disability requires that the meeting be accessible or that materials at the meeting be in an 

accessible format, call the Clerk’s office at least 48 hours in advance to request adequate accommodations. If you need to 

request a Zoom connection to the meeting, please contact the clerk at 715-282-5607. 

 

Minutes 
 

 

Chair Kriesel called the meeting to order at 5:45 p.m.  

 

Members present: Chair Phil Kriesel, Supervisors Bill Rudis (by zoom) and James Engman, Clerk Judy May 

and Treasurer Joann Belts. There were 2 audience members present. 

 

New Business: 

 

1. To approve the total 2023 highway expenditures. Clerk May shared the budget documents with the 

board.  

The total amount of the highway expenditure budget is proposed at $180,000.00 and the road 

construction budget is $120,000. It was noted that monies would need to be moved from the 

carryover road budget to cover expenses. Supervisor Engman made a motion to approve the 2023 

highway expenditures for a total amount of $300,000. Supervisor Rudis seconded the motion. 

Motion carried by voice vote. 

 

2. To adopt the 2022 town tax levy to be paid in 2023. Chair Kriesel shared the allowed amount is 

$194,188.00. Supervisor Engman made a motion to approve the town tax levy for 2022. Supervisor 

Rudis seconded the motion. Motion carried by voice vote. 

 

Supervisor Engman made a motion to adjourn at 5:47 p.m. Supervisor Rudis seconded the motion. Motion 

carried by voice vote. 

 

 
Judith May, Woodboro Town Clerk 


